
 

 

 

 

 

REPORT OF: HEAD OF DEMOCRATIC SERVICES 
 

TO: BRIERFIELD AND REEDLEY COMMITTEE       
   

DATE: 6TH MARCH, 2018 

 

Contact Details: Lynne Rowland 
Tel. No: 661648 
E-mail: lynne.rowland@pendle.gov.uk 

 
 

PROGRESS REPORT ON ACTION ARISING FROM 
BRIERFIELD & REEDLEY COMMITTEE ON 6TH FEBRUARY, 2018 

 

 

1. Progress Report 
 

 Railway Terrace, Brierfield - Although it was noted that 
the right of way outside 10 Railway Terrace, Brierfield 
was not recorded on the Definitive Map and therefore 
no action would be taken with regard to the 
overhanging trees, the Committee asked that further 
enquiries be made to establish the owner of the trees. 

 Land adjacent to 170 Colne Road, Brierfield - 
Members requested that the developer of the land be 
asked about his plans for the site. 

 Humphrey Street, Brierfield – Members acknowledged 
that the conifers were not in need of any work at this 
time, but asked that this be reassessed in April 
2018… 
 

 
 
Enquiries ongoing. 
 
 
 
 

 
Update to be provided at the 
meeting. 

 
Together Housing advise that 
the trees will be inspected 
again in the future however, 
unless there are concerns, the 
usual interval is measured in 
years rather than weeks.  
Their condition will be 
reassessed sooner if they 
receive a report that the 
condition of any of the trees 
has changed.   
 

2. Capital Programme 2017/18 
 
RESOLVED 
 
(1) That a total of £1,000 be awarded for the provision 

and maintenance of red grit bins, a sum of which to 
be used to fund the current overspend of £239. 

 
(2) That funding to the maximum indicated be 

 
 
 
 
Noted. 
 
 
 
Noted. 
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awarded in principle for the provision of a street 
light at the following locations, subject to the 
Neighbourhood Services Manager seeking further 
estimates – 

 

 Back 18/20 Bank Street, Brierfield (Max. 
£4,475) 

 Back Rothesay Road, Brierfield (Max. £3,300) 
 
(3) That the £20 underspend for the implementation of 

the Public Spaces Protection Order (PSPO) 
(alleygates) at Limefield Avenue, Brierfield be 
deallocated and returned to the capital 
programme. 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Returned to the capital 
programme. 
 
 
 
 

3. Traffic Calming Measures, Borrowdale Drive, Reedley 
 
… LCC and partners had agreed that further 
investigations by LCC could not be justified and that no 
further action would be taken. 
 
It had been agreed that PBC would raise the matter again 
at the next Pendle Traffic Liaison meeting. 
 

 
 
 
 
Update provided in the 
minutes of the Traffic Liaison 
meeting elsewhere on the 
agenda. 

4. Former Mansfield School Site – Drainage issues 
 
RESOLVED 
 
That Pendle Council’s Neighbourhood Services Manager 
be requested to meet Councillor M. Arshad at the site 
and, as far as is practicable, investigate the drainage 
issue. 
 

 
 
 
 
A meeting has taken place 
and as reported, it seems that 
there is a drainage problem 
coming from the land.  The 
Neighbourhood Services 
Manager has asked 
Lancashire County Council 
for access to the site to allow 
for further investigation.   
 

5. Brierfield Health Centre 
 
RESOLVED 
 
That ELCCG be asked to provide an update on progress. 
 

 
 
 
 
A further meeting to be 
arranged.    

 


